1.
Purpose of Report / Summary:

To confirm the City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No 311 (2005), Orchard House, Beesley Green, Worsley.
2. Recommendations
That the preservation order be confirmed.
3. Routing:
To the Planning and Transport Regulatory Panel for confirmation.
4. Implications:
4.1 Resources (Finance/Staffing)

No implications

4.2 Performance Review


No implications
4.3 Environmental


Maintenance and tree cover in the City
4.4 Equal Opportunities


No implications
4.5 Community Strategy


No implications

5. Background:
The site is situated at Orchard House, Beesley Green, Worsley and is in the Worsley Village Conservation Area. The City’s Arboricultural Officer has inspected the tree and is of the opinion that the tree is in good health and that the tree makes a significant contribution to the amenity of the area. Therefore, the tree was provisionally protected.
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6. Details:
The City of Salford Tree Preservation Order 311 (2005) provisionally protects one Pine tree at Orchard House, Beesley Green, Worsley.  The Pine tree has an average height of approx 15m. It has a high site amenity value and a high visual impact.  The tree contributes to the character and appearance of Worsley Village Conservation Area.

I have received one letter in response to the provisional Tree Preservation Order No.311. The objection letter was from the owner of Orchard House, Beesley Green Worsley who applied prior notification for the felling of one Pine and one Pear tree.

The objector stated that the Pine tree is causing damage to the property, drains and to the driveway. A structural survey was requested by the Council to elaborate on the extent of damage that the tree has allegedly caused. The objector provided this information, which the Council’s Engineer had inspected and is of the opinion that the tree does not cause structural damage to the house and is not causing damage to the drive. The Council considers that the tree makes a positive impact on the amenity of the area and contributes to the character and appearance of Worsley Village Conservation Area. As such the Council considers that the tree meets the criteria of making a Tree Preservation Order as laid out in the Tree Preservation Orders: a guide to the law and good practice, Chapter 3 s.3.2.  I recommend that Tree Preservation Order No. 298 (2004) be confirmed.  

